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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
NOTIFICATION OF HIGHWAY WORKS 
 
Please find overleaf a plan showing details of the heritage works to the sett paved section of 
Pepper Street between Rectory Lane and just east of Grove Rise. 
 
Following the public consultation in October 2022, over 60% of respondents voted in favour of 
laying reclaimed stone setts in the road. 
 
Due to the difficult nature of the works, it will be necessary to close the road, and its side roads, in 
order to reconstruct the road and lay the stone setts. 
 
The information plan details the various stages of works, working times and when the road(s) will 
be closed and for how long. 
 
The Principal Contractor for this scheme is Tarmac Trading Ltd. 
 
Please ensure that all vehicles are removed from the road during the working hours, vehicles 
obstructing the works (road and/or footway) may be removed. 
 
Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times and vehicular access will be under the control of 
the Principal Contractor. Residents/businesses needing access to closed sections of road will need 
to speak to the contractors on site about this. 
 
Further information, including the signed diversion route, and updates during the scheme will be 
posted at www.warrington.gov.uk/pepper-street-lymm. 
 
If you require further information, please contact Simon Duggan on 01925 442533 or by emailing to 
EngineeringandFloodRisk@warrington.gov.uk . 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
JW Turton 
Engineering & Flood Risk Manager 

 

Professor Steven Broomhead 
Chief Executive 

 
David Boyer 

Director 
Environment & Transport Directorate  
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